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May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we approach what would have been the end of your son/daughter’s final half term I wanted to share some important updates. 
Year 11 Transition:
We have worked with our sixth form college to provide transition work for our year 11 students. This work is on our website and is targeted at providing students with a transition guide, sharing activities and tasks to support with the transition from secondary school to sixth form college. 
Exams:
In my previous letter I explained how schools have been asked to provide centre assessed grades for students who were due to sit their exams this summer. The Government has issued very strict guidelines to schools regarding this. We have been told clearly that school staff must not discuss this process or its outcomes with parents or students. I must therefore be clear that parents and students are strictly asked not to engage with teachers regarding this process. I have also briefed all staff to this effect. Students will receive their final grades as usual on GCSE results day on the 20th of August. We will send out further details regarding results day in due time. 
Contact with school:
As of Friday 22nd May, Mrs Williams will stop making her regular calls each week, this is in line with our normal practice in term 5 of year 11. Instead we ask that if you have any issues, regardless of how big or small, you use the report a concern button on the school website. A member of the senior team will respond to your message as soon as possible. 
The year 11 Prom:
Due to the ongoing government restrictions around public gatherings we are unable to plan for the Prom to take place this year. I know this will be incredibly disappointing for our students, and is another sad blow for them this year. I promised them that we would meet again as a year group and this promise stands. As of this time I am unable to say what the celebration will be or when it will take place, but when I am able to communicate more I will. 
Free School Meals:
We continue to implement the government’s national voucher scheme for children eligible for free school meals (FSM) in year 11, we will do this for as long as the government provide vouchers for year 11. 

Please note the Government do not issue Free School Meal (FSM) vouchers during school holidays. During half term (week commencing 25th May 2020), the council will be issuing schools with a £10 gift card to use in an Asda store for each child in receipt of FSM. These will be posted out to you as soon as we receive them. The Government’s system will recommence after half term.
Prayers:
We have a number of our families who have suffered loss during this incredibly difficult time, I would like to extend our prayers to these families and to any member of our Academy community who is experiencing difficulties at this time. I would also like to invite you to hold all members of our school community in your prayers.  
Finally, I hope you have a restful week next week and enjoy your time together as a family. I would also like to take this opportunity to wish those families who will be celebrating Eid during the holiday Eid Mubarak. We hope that you have had a blessed Ramadan and have the opportunity to celebrate safely with loved ones.

Kind regards 
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Kevin Maddocks

Head of School
